
Meeting Summary 
 

Alabama Medicaid Agency 
DME Advisory Board Meeting 

 
November 4, 2021 

 
Members Present via WebEx:  Dr. Kelli Newman, Heather Vega, Tiffany Green, Tommy 
Stedham, Sheila McDaniel, Jennifer Weathers, Leigh Ann Matthews, Mike Hamilton, Jeb 
Mitchell, Betty Smith, David Chandler,  
 
Members Absent: None 
 
Presenters: Tiffany Green  
 
Tiffany Green called the DME Advisory Board Meeting to order at approximately 09:03 a.m. 
Tiffany Green welcomed all in attendance. Caroline Massey reviewed the prior authorization 
(PA) statistics for the month of October 2021. Ms. Massey reported on the total number of PA 
approvals, denials, and reconsiderations. The DME Advisory Board had no comments or 
concerns on Kepro updates. Tiffany Green informed the DME Advisory Board of past and 
upcoming DME program updates and answered follow up questions pertaining to the updates. 
 
The next DME Advisory Board Meeting is scheduled for February 16, 2022. Meeting details will 
be posted on the Secretary of State’s website. The meeting adjourned at approximately 10:05 
a.m.  
 
 
 


